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Disclosing Confidential Information When Working with Children and Adolescents.

Panel Discussion with:

Phyllis Lakin, PhD (clinical), Marcy Pasternak, PhD (forensic), John Murdoch II, Esq.(legal), Chad Gillikin LCSW(school-base student assistance programs),
******************************************
For information and updates on NJPA’s lawsuit please visit:

www.speakyourmindnj.org.
Next meeting:
January 11, 2012
Location:
Hamilton Park Conference Center 
175 Park Ave, Florham 
**************************

Announcements: 
1. Reminder to renew membership
2. Annual high school scholarship program – we need judges

November 9, 2011 meeting:

Those in attendance:  Francine Rosenberg, Richard Dauber, Mike Zito, Randy Bressler, Rhonda Allen, Marc Gironda, Morgan Murray, Daniel DaSilva, Aaron Welt, Mary Kellman, Sue Neigher, Sharon Ryan Montgomery, Tamsen Thorpe, Carly Orenstein, Arline Fusco, Phyllis Lakin, Marcy Pasternak, John Murdoch, Chad Gillikin, Sarah Yarry, Jackie Greenberg, Nancy Sidhu, Barry Klein, Jeannine Zoppi, Rich Brewster, Nina Thomas, David Schuh, Linda Kool-Behr, Rod Bennett, Erika Baron, Donalee Brown.
Morning Presentation:  

Our panelist provided a multidimensional perspective on the complex issue of child confidentiality and the disclosure of information.

John Murdoch began with the legal requirements.  He reviewed New Jersey statutory requirements, the Board of Psychological Examiners, and HIPPA privacy and security regulations.  He indicated that HIPPA provides a minimum standard for the protection of confidential information.  The New Jersey statutory regulations provide a higher level of protection.  The Board of Psychological Examiners outlines those exceptions when confidential information should be disclosed.  We reviewed such issues as when a child is old enough to consent to treatment, and under what exceptional circumstances (e.g., the impact of HIV + status, or substance abuse issues) a minor child is able to consent to treatment and then the corresponding confidentiality protections that minor child would have.

Phyllis Lakin discussed clinical issues when working with children in psychotherapy.  The law is often a blunt instrument, and Phyllis discussed an attitude of flexibility toward confidentiality which puts one in a position to be adaptable to various situations, but at the same time throws one in the nebulous area of trying to negotiate the balance of ethical and legal considerations.  We explored the clinical implications of: strict confidentiality, no guaranty of confidentiality, and flexible confidentiality.  This was particularly relevant to working with adolescents.  Adolescents engage in behavior that does not rise to the level of reportable behavior, but none the less may be very close to the edge and require a judgment call.  We spoke about how to negotiate these issues with adolescents in advance and then how to keep an adolescent engaged in the therapeutic process when certain disclosures need to be made.

The forensic setting is very different, and as Marcy Pasternak explained, parents must sign a Retainer Agreement prior to a forensic evaluation in which they acknowledge that there is no confidentiality whatsoever.  The goal in a custody evaluation is to make recommendations that are in the Child’s Best Interests – The Best Interest Standard.  We discussed how the lack of confidentiality influences the ability to obtain information for the evaluation.  Evaluators must explain to children in age appropriate terms what the lack of confidentiality means.  This often has the biggest impact on what adolescents are willing to tell an evaluator, since they may be concerned that parents will learn what they disclose.  Marcy then move on to discuss the roles of a Court-Involved Therapist (CIT), a Court-Appointed Therapist, and a Court Ordered Therapist.  She discussed the limitation to confidentiality in each of these roles and how that is explained to patients.  She also discussed the complex situations in which a therapist should oppose a subpoena to release a child’s therapy records.  It is important for a CIT to be familiar with the procedures in his or her jurisdiction that are used to protect or consider the child’s treatment information.

Finally Chad Gillikin discussed the complex issues surrounding confidentiality as a Student Assistance Counselor in a high school.  He identified a Student Assistance Program that may include one or more counselors in the same alcohol/drug program and may include a “Core Team.”  We then spent time reviewing confidentiality restrictions for members of the Core Team.  It was noted that members of this core team should not have disciplinary responsibilities that would conflict with confidentiality restrictions.  If a student assistance counselor in a school setting obtains information about alcohol or drug use in the course of treating, or diagnosing a substance abuse problem, this information can not be released to disciplinary administration staff or law enforcement for the purpose of instituting sanctions against this student.

We ended our morning presentation with a lively question and answer session with our panelists.  This was a very engaging program that raised many legal, ethical, and clinical questions.

********************************

The monthly newsletter is being sent from secretary@mcpanj.com, so please allow your spam-blockers to permit mail from this address.
****************************

Our new Secretary is Hayley Hirshmann.  This is my final Newsletter as I begin my new role as our association President.
****************************

Morgan Murray, Ph.D.

MCPA Secretary
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